


 
 

Gov. Mary Fallin and Transportation Secretary Gary Ridley (right) present an Oklahoma flag to 

Federal Highway Administrator Victor Mendez at the Monday, May 2, meeting of the Oklahoma 

Transportation Commission. Mendez, who is the highest ranking federal transportation official to 

attend such a meeting in recent memory, was in Oklahoma City to participate in the Oklahoma 

City Memorial Marathon in memory of the 11 Federal Highway Administration employees killed in the 

1995 Murrah Building bombing. 



 
 

Celebrating 100 years: Gov. Mary Fallin (center) meets with members of the Oklahoma 

Transportation Commission who she recently appointed. Fallin attended the meeting to 

commemorate the 100
th

 anniversary of the Oklahoma Department of Transportation and read a 

proclamation declaring 2011 as Celebrate Transportation Year. From left: District 1 

Commissioner John Fidler of Okmulgee, District 2 Commissioner David Burrage of Atoka, 

District 3 Commissioner Danny Overland of Shawnee, District 4 Commissioner Greg Love of 

Oklahoma City, District 5 Commissioner Todd Huckabay of Snyder, District 6 Commissioner 

Bobby Alexander of Woodward, District 7 Commissioner Bradley Burgess of Lawton and 

District 8 Commissioner Peter Regan of Tulsa. (At lower right is Sherry Riddle, the 

commission’s secretary.)  


